
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
         May 2013 
 
Dear resident  
 
Elsinore Way junction with the A316 Lower Richmond Road 
 
Transport for London (TfL) would like to know your views on a proposal to change 
the kerb line at the junction between the A316 Lower Richmond Road and Elsinore 
Way.  
 
We have been made aware that vehicles using the turning facility at this junction are 
sometimes forced to over-run the kerb, entering the cycle lane that is adjacent to the 
road here.  There have also been collisions with the kerb build-out immediately west 
of the junction.  The London Borough of Richmond upon Thames and TfL have 
worked on a potential solution to this issue and are now seeking the views of the 
local community.  
 
We propose to cut the kerb back between the bus stop and the junction with Elsinore 
Way, to allow more room for turning vehicles, as shown on the attached plan.   
 
We will replace the cycle lane that runs along the south side of the A316 with a 
shared cycle/pedestrian space in the area of this junction.  Signs will warn cyclists as 
they approach the junction and remind them of the care needed in the shared area.  
We plan a full review of cycling routes along the A316 corridor later in 2013, and will 
be inviting views on this in due course.   
 
Depending on the views expressed during this consultation exercise, we will carry 
out the work during summer 2013. 
 
You can let us know your views on the proposals by visiting our consultation website 
at consultations.tfl.gov.uk/streets/elsinoreway, emailing us at 
stengagement@tfl.gov.uk (with ‘Elsinore Way’ in the Subject line) or writing to me at 
the above address. The consultation will run from 31 May to 21 June 2013.  
 
 
 

Cont. 
 

Consultation Delivery Team 
Surface Transport Communications 
Transport for London 
 
11th Floor, Zone G8 
Palestra 
197 Blackfriars Road 
London SE1 8NJ 
 
STEngagement@tfl.gov.uk 
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If you have any questions regarding this scheme please contact me.  
 
Yours faithfully,  
 

 
 
 
Luke Howard 
Consultation Specialist 
Transport for London 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  


